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	 Aanii,
	 As	the	last	of	the	leaves	begin	
to	fall	we’re	reminded	that	the	hol-
iday	season	is	quickly	approach-
ing.	Thanksgiving	is	the	first	to	
arrive	at	the	end	of	this	month,	I	
hope	you	all	have	the	opportunity	
to	show	gratitude	to	those	who	

matter	most	in	your	lives.	
	 With	that	in	mind,	one	group	
who	I	am	thankful	for	is	our	
elders	and	the	wisdom	they	give	
us.	We	will	celebrate	with	them	
at	our	annual	elder	holiday	lunch	
which	will	be	held	at	our	Kewadin	
Sault.
	 Another	message	to	our	elders:	
please	remember	to	send	back	
your	elder	dividend	form.	These	
forms	were	mailed	on	Oct.	19	
and	must	be	returned	by	Nov.	15.	
If	you	have	not	received	a	form	
by	Nov.	1,	call	the	Enrollment	
Department	at	1-800-251-6597	or	
(906)	632-8552.
		 We	provide	a	variety	of	pro-
grams	for	the	elders	of	our	tribe	
including	in-home	services,	
medication	delivery,	non-emer-
gency	medical	transportation,	a	
bi-monthly	newsletter,	meal	pro-
gram	and	an	annual	payment	from	
the	tribe’s	Land	Claims	Fund.	The	
amount	elders	receive	in	the	elder	

dividend	payment	varies	each	year	
based	on	the	interest	earned	from	
the	Land	Claim	fund	and	the	num-
ber	of	eligible	elders.	Like	popula-
tions	across	the	state	and	nation,	
each	year,	we	see	the	number	of	
eligible	elders	increase	while	the	
interest	available	remains	rela-
tively	constant.
	 I	attended	the	United	Tribes	
meeting	in	Manistee	this	month	
and	was	reminded	that	the	chal-
lenges	we	face	as	a	tribe	are	faced	
by	many	other	tribes	in	this	state.		
We	need	to	remember	to	work	
together	on	issues	—	to	band	
together	as	one	—	to	make	our	
voices	heard.	Some	of	our	board	
will	discuss	national	issues	with	
tribes	throughout	the	country	at	
an	upcoming	National	Congress	
of	American	Indians	conference.	
I	look	forward	to	hearing	what	
was	discussed	and	what	we	can	do	
together	when	they	report	back	to	
the	board.

	 Our	Chi	Mukwa	facility	is	
performing	very	well	this	year.		
All	areas	have	shown	an	increase	
in	net	profit	or	a	decrease	in	loss	
compared	to	the	same	time	frame	
in	2010.	I’d	like	to	thank	all	the	
staff	involved	for	their	great	work	
in	making	many	improvements	to	
this	facility.
		 As	I	have	written	previously,	
the	tribe	is	constantly	looking	at	
new	opportunities	and	cost	saving	
measures	that	could	improve	our	
financial	stability.	Recently,	we	
were	made	aware	of	some	oppor-
tunities	we	could	take	advantage	
of	by	switching	insurance	carriers.		
As	of	the	first	of	the	year,	we	will	
switch	our	insurance	carrier	from	
Blue	Cross	Blue	Shield	to	NGS.	
The	new	carrier	will	work	with	
us	on	cost	containment	measures	
and	gives	us	more	control	over	our	
health	plan,	which	ultimately	will	
benefit	our	employees.		
	 Our	Unit	I	board	seat	is	still	

vacant.	We	have	voted	twice	on	
three	nominations	we	currently	
have,	but	have	not	come	to	a	
majority	agreement.	Nominations	
were	first	taken	on	Sept.	27,	and	
voted	on	at	our	Oct.	11	and	Oct.	
18	meetings.	We	will	continue	
this	process	until	we	have	a	repre-
sentative	to	fill	the	seat.	It	is	our	
duty,	as	spelled	out	in	the	tribal	
Constitution,	to	vote	in	a	unit	rep-
resentative	when	a	seat	is	declared	
vacant.		
	 In	closing,	I	would	like	to	thank	
the	Unit	III	St.	Ignace	Elders	Sub	
Committee	and	Phyllis	Colegrove	
for	welcoming	me	at	their	meeting	
and	presenting	me	with	an	eagle	
feather.	I	was	honored	and	hum-
bled	to	receive	such	a	noble	gift.	
	 If	you	would	like	to	call	me,	
contact	the	office	at	toll	free	at	
1-800-793-0660	or	locally	at	635-
6050.
	 Respectfully,
	 Joe	Eitrem

Joseph eitrem, 
tribal Chairman

Elders: don’t forget to send back dividend form

	 By	the	time	you	read	this,	we	
may	be	seeing	the	temperatures	
dropping	and	the	possibility	of	a	
few	snowflakes	falling.	
	 The	Board	of	Directors	(BOD)	
continues	to	do	the	policy	and	
oversight	duties	that	keep	the	

inner	workings	of	the	tribe	pro-
ceeding	smoothly.			
	 Work	continues	in	the	effort	
to	fill	the	vacant	position	in	Unit	
I.	The	BOD	seems	to	have	a	
problem	in	deciding	who	would	
be	the	best	person	to	fill	the	
vacancy.	This	is	why	I	believe	
that	a	mechanism	needs	to	be	
put	in	place,	in	case	this	happens	
in	the	future,	where	the	next	
highest	vote	getter	in	the	most	
recent	election	is	automatically	
put	in	place.	This	takes	the	BOD	
politics	out	of	the	process	and	
assures	that	the	voters	of	that	
particular	unit	have	decided	who	
fills	the	position	in	a	timely	man-
ner.	
	 I	do	not	feel	comfortable	in	
deciding	who	is	seated	in	the	
Unit	I	position	due	to	the	fact	
that		I	am	not	from	that	unit	and	
do	not	vote	in	the	unit.	Unless	

someone	changes	their	mind,	I	
do	not	see	us	filling	this	position	
before	the	next	election.		
	 Two	percent	applications	have	
been	reviewed	and	funded	and,	
as	always,	there	were	many	more	
applications	than	there	were	
available	monies.	This	year’s	fall	
amount	was	$74,941.	
	 The	BOD	is	working	with	the	
tribal	administration	to	keep	the	
budget	process	under	control	and	
on	target,	while	providing	the	
maximum	amount	of	services	to	
our	membership.	This	is	a	con-
tinuous	process	throughout	the	
year.		
	 This	brings	to	me	another	sub-
ject	and	that	is	the	recent	change	
of	our	health	insurance	provider	
from	Blue	Cross/Blue	Shield	
to	our	former	Tribal	Programs	
Administrator,	NGS.	
	 This	was	done	in	an	effort	to	

remain	within	the	budget	and	to	
avoid	the	projected	deficit	that	
would	occur	if	we	stayed	on	the	
present	path.	Let	us	hope	that	the	
level	of	health	service	continues.	
The	BOD	will	be	monitoring	the	
new	service	to	ensure	this.		
	 BOD	members	are	attending	
several	meetings	that	allow	us	to	
get	input	that	will	affect	legisla-
tors	and	the	laws	they	write.	By	
splitting	the	duties	among	the	
board	members,	we	can	attend	
more	of	the	important	meetings.	
We	must	stay	vigilant,	and	pro-
tect	tribal	interests,	both	at	the	
state	and	federal	levels.		
	 On	the	local	level,	our	two	
commercial	tribal	fishermen	
continue	to	be	incarcerated	in	
the	Delta	County	Jail	on	state	
charges	and	conviction.	Once	
again,	I	am	very	alarmed	with	
the	apparent	lack	of	concern	at	

the	board	level.	Tribal	sovereign-
ty	and	rights	are	being	stepped	
on	in	this	move	by	the	state	legal	
system.	I	will	continue	to	revisit	
it	as	often	as	needed	until	action	
is	taken.	
	 The	possibility	of	the	JKL	
Bahweting	school	expansion	
continues	as	committees	meet	
and	try	to	determine	the	best	
avenue	to	allow	for	an	increase	
in	student	enrollment.				
	 Several	economic	develop-
ment	projects	are	being	looked	
at	by	the	tribe	as	we	attempt	to	
increase	our	revenue	sources.		
We	have	some	viable	projects	
that	are	being	reviewed	and	con-
sidered	for	possible	action.	
	 Once	again,	enjoy	the	remain-
der	of	the	fall	months	and	stay	
healthy.	If	you	have	any	ques-
tions,	please	contact	me	at	(906)	
644-3334	or	cell	(906)	322-3827.	

	 As	reported,	we	have	reviewed	
and	discussed	many	of	the	bud-
gets	for	2012.	We	have	yet	to	
finalize	them,	as	the	board	has	
not	supported	all	presented.	We	
have	been	in	the	reviewing	stage	
of	wage	and	job	description	
grids,	which	will	increase	pay	for	
some	positions,	while	decreas-
ing	in	areas	as	well.	We	have	
yet	to	decide	how	to	plan	for	the	
increase	needed	as	well	as	NOT	
decrease	any	employee.	We	are	
attempting	to	bring	wages	where	

they	should	be	for	ALL	employ-
ees.	This	has	been	done	in	stages	
throughout	2011	and	an	amount	
needed	will	have	to	be	included	
in	our	2012	budget.	We	have	also	
budgeted	a	3	percent	increase	
(cost	of	living)	for	all	employees.	
	 Human	Resources	has	also	
been	taking	suggestions	and	
preparing	policy	changes	to	our	
employees	polices.	Some	simply	
do	not	work,	while	others,	simply	
don’t	make	sense.	I’ve	been	dili-
gent	at	keeping	this	process	mov-
ing	and	believe	we	have	many	
changes	to	make.	
	 Director	Hollowell	and	I	con-
tinue	to	be	in	support	of	securing	
the	constitutional	amendment	and	
pursue	a	CEO	for	our	tribe;	the	
discussion	is	difficult	because	
not	all	agree	that	we	even	need	
one.	We	are	in	a	place	where	the	
authority	and	accountability	lies	
with	the	whole	board	and	that	
only	adds	to	the	confusion	and	
direction.	I	simply	do	not	want	
the	authority	at	the	board	level,	
it	does	not	work	and	many	hours	
are	spent	“micro-managing.”	
The	top	executive	staff	should	
be	held	responsible	and	if	things	

aren’t	getting	done,	there	lies	the	
accountability	and	it	can	be	held	
as	such.	The	way	we	are	going	
is	a	free-for-all.	Legislation,	
strategic	planning,	reform	and	
policy	should	be	the	major	items	
our	board	should	pursue	for	our	
government	and	businesses.	We	
will	continue	to	place	this	on	
our	agenda	until	we	come	to	a	
resolve.	We	also	have	many	more	
items	that	are	being	added.	
	 I’d	like	to	remind	everyone	
that	we	still	hold	by	weekly	
quarterly	reviews	for	the	mem-
bership.	This	was	implemented	
about	two	years	ago	and	started	
out	very	well.	Members	were	
invited	to	hear	directly	with	the	
board	reports	from	each	depart-
ment	within	our	tribe.	I	encourage	
members	to	attend	so	they	may	
see	how	each	department	is	doing	
as	well	as	ask	questions	that	you	
may	have.	The	schedule	is	posted	
on	the	website	or	call	1-800-793-
0660	for	the	dates.	
	 We	held	a	unit	meeting	in	
Newberry	this	past	month	and	I’d	
like	to	thank	those	who	attended.	
The	meeting	was	not	well	adver-
tised	but	was	in	my	last	report	

and	posted	at	the	tribal	center.	
In	the	future	we	will	also	post	it	
on	our	website	and	send	elders	a	
notice.
	 Below	is	a	summer	program	
available	to	college	students;	
this	kind	of	information	can	
always	be	obtained	by	contact-
ing	our	Education	Department.	
I	receive	many	calls	about	sum-
mer	programs	available	to	tribal	
members.	Those	who	live	outside	
the	service	area	are	in	need	as	
well.	If	you	have	questions	about	
national	programs	our	Education	
Department	is	here	to	service	and	
provide	resource	information	so	
even	if	you	don’t	live	here,	we	
can	still	assist.	
	 DOE’s	Tribal	Energy	Program	
is	seeking	current	college	upper-
classmen	and	graduate	students	
for	summer	2012	internships.	
Students	must	be	U.S.	citizens	
and	Native	Americans	(defined	as	
a	member	of	a	federal	recognized	
tribe,	Alaska	Village,	or	Alaska	
Corporation)	with	specific	interest	
in	renewable	energy.	
	 To	apply,	see	the	website	listed	
below	http://apps1.eere.energy.
gov/tribalenergy/internships.cfm.

	 I	will	be	attending	the	National	
Congress	of	American	Indians	
conference	this	coming	week.	
Founded	in	1944,	the	National	
Congress	of	American	Indians	
is	the	oldest,	largest	and	most	
representative	American	Indian	
and	Alaska	Native	organization	
in	the	country.	NCAI	advocates	
on	behalf	of	tribal	governments,	
promoting	strong	tribal-fed-
eral	government-to-government	
policies,	and	promoting	a	better	
understanding	among	the	general	
public	regarding	American	Indian	
and	Alaska	Native	governments,	
people	and	rights.	Our	tribe	will	
be	sponsoring	resolutions	and	I	
will	be	prepared	to	present	those	
items	on	our	behalf.	I	will	be	in	
working	session	all	week	on	the	
final	documents	as	others	tribes	
may	have	input,	so	a	full	report	
of	my	participation	and	outcome	
will	be	in	my	next	report.	
	 As	always,	if	you	would	like	
to	meet	or	contact	me	please	call	
or	email.	(906)	484-2954	or	
lcausley@saulttribe.com.
	 Baamaapii,	
	 Lana	Causley,	
	 Vice	Chairwoman
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